MINUTES OF THE
STE. GENEVIEVE BOARD OF ALDERMEN
WORK SESSION
February 23, 2023

The work session of the Ste. Genevieve Board of Aldermen was called to order by Mayor Paul
Hassler at 6:30 p.m. with the following members present:

Mayor Paul Hassler

Alderwoman Susan Johnson Alderman Bob Donovan
Alderman Mike Raney Alderman Mike Jokerst
Alderwoman Ashley Armbruster Alderman Jeff Eydmann
Alderman Joe Prince Alderwoman Kristi Cleghorn

A motion by Alderman Eydmann, second by Alderwoman Johnson to approve the work session
agenda. Motion carried 8-0.

BUSINESS ITEMS.

STORMWATER STUDY REVIEW. City Administrator Welch reported that the engineer has
the flu so the stormwater review has been rescheduled for March 9, 2023.

BLAIN STREET WATER TANK REMOVAL. Mr. James Beckerman has met with City
Staff and has requested that the deteriorating water tank located near his property be removed
since it is no longer in use and the City has no future plans for it. The Board authorized the City
Administrator to proceed with the process to remove the tank.

PERSONNEL MANUAL/EMPLOYEE BENEFIT CHANGES. The Board has previously
reviewed employee benefit ideas and recommended polling the staff on some of them. Happy
reported the staff survey results. After discussion Happy will bring the recommended changes
back for approval by ordinance at the next meeting. (Vacation — Accruals & Removal of Good
Friday with addition of a floating holiday.)

HEALTH CARE COMMITTEE. With the upcoming health care renewal the health care
committee will need to start meeting soon. Alderman Jokerst and Alderman Donovan currently
serve on the Committee. Alderman Jokerst will be stepping down from his aldermanic seat in
April and Alderman Donovan has agreed to continue serving. Alderman Eydmann volunteered
to replace Alderman Jokerst.

ANY OTHER BUSINESS. None.




With no further business the work session was adjourned at 6:48 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by,

PAwm

Pam Meyer
City Clerk




